KONA HONGWANJI BUDDHIST TEMPLE



E - JIHO May 2014



Theme & Slogan 2014: Path of Entrusting: Share Peace!

BACCALAUREATE SERVICE

Saturday May 17, 2014 at 5:30 p.m. Speaker: Rev. Blayne Higa Dinner to follow in Social Hall

GOTAN-E SERVICE

Sunday, May 18, 2014 at 9:00 a.m. Speaker: Rev. Blayne Higa

Shinran Shonin was born on May 21, 1173 in Hino, an area southeast of Kyoto. His given name was Matsuwakamaru. His loss of both parents at an early age moved him to enter the Buddhist priesthood at age 9. He studied for 20 years on Mt. Heii, home of 3,000 monasteries, enduring the most difficult of meditations and practices. At age 29 he abandoned the method of finding enlightenment by self-power (jiriki) and placed his faith in Amida's power (tariki) to realize Buddhahood. Shinran coined the term "Jodo Shinshu" meaning "True Teachings of the Pure Land".

MEMORIAL DAY SERVICE

Monday, May 26, 2014 at 9:00 a.m.
Officiated by: Rev. Shinji Kawagoe of Honpa Hongwanji Hilo Betsuin
Guest Speaker: Mr. Don Seki
Sponsored by Boy Scout Troop 59

Pre-School Board is raising funds for IPads for 3 classrooms. Please read details in "For Your Information" article in this Jiho.

For Memorial Services, continue to call the church office. Your name will be waitlisted until a date is available with a visiting minister. Office clerk will notify you when date is available.. Please be patient and understanding as Puna and Honokaa Hongwanji ministers have 4 temples to cover in addition to assisting Kona Hongwanji. Rev, David Fujimoto is working very hard to provide ministers for our services.

Until a Resident Minister is assigned: For emergencies contact Kyodan President, Norma Matsumoto at 987-9900 or 323-2552 or 989-3015. To schedule services and/or activities call the church office at 323-2993. Office hours are Monday thru Friday 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Office closed on weekends and holidays. If unable to contact office Clerk, leave message on the answering machine.

		MAY
3 Saturday thru 4 Sunday		BWA State Convention @ Sheraton
,		Keauhou Bay Resort & Spa
4 Sunday		NO SUNDAY SERVICE
9 Friday	8:30 AM	Senior Activity Program
10 Saturday		IKEBANA CANCELLED
,	9:00 AM	HIUBWA Meeting
11 Sunday	9:00 AM	English Family Service
17 Saturday	8:00 AM	Omigaki - #3; Hosha - #1
	9:00 AM	Ikebana in Scout Room
	5:30 PM	Baccalaureate Service & Dinner
18 Sunday	9:00 AM	Gotan-E Service
23 Friday		Preschool May Day Program
26 Monday	9:00 AM	Memorial Day Service
31 Saturday		Judo Club Pot-Luck Recognition Dinner
		JUNE
1 Sunday	9:00 AM	Adult Sunday Service
		Cub Scout Advancement Night
2 Monday	7:30 PM	Bon Dance Practice
5 Thursday	7:30 PM	Bon Dance Practice
8 Sunday	9:00 AM	Adult Sunday Service
9 Monday	7:30 PM	Bon Dance Practice
11 Wednesday	7:00 PM	Board of Director's Meeting
12 Thursday	7:30 PM	Bon Dance Practice
13 Friday	8:30 AM	Senior Activity Program
14 Saturday	6:00 PM	Obon Festival @ Keauhou Shopping Center
15 Sunday		NO SUNDAY SERVICE
18 Wednesday	8:00 AM	Judo Club Manju Baking
21 Saturday	7:30 AM	Judo Club Pancake Breakfast & Market Day
22 Sunday	9:00 AM	Adult Sunday Service
29 Sunday	9:00 AM	Adult Sunday Service
30 Monday	7:30 PM	Bon Dance Practice
55511da, 11111		20 2030 1 100.000

CUB SCOUTS & BOY SCOUTS

EVERY MONDAY CUB SCOUT PACK 12 MEETING AT 5:00 PM
EVERY WEDNESDAY & THURSDAY CUB SCOUT PACK 12 MEETING AT 5:00 PM EXCEPT 1ST
WEDNESDAY
EVERY TUESDAY BOY SCOUT TROOP 59 MEETING AT 7:00 PM

TAIKO PRACTICE

EVERY THURSDAY TAIKO PRACTICE AT 5:30 PM TAIKO MEETING EVERY $2^{\rm nd}$ THURSDAY IN THE SOCIAL HALL AT 6:30 PM

JUDO PRACTICE

JUDO CLUB MEETING EVERY 1ST WEDNESDAY IN SCOUT ROOM EVERY MONDAY AT 7:00 PM NIGHT CLASS EVERY WEDNESDAY AT 6:00 PM NOVICE; 7:00 PM NIGHT CLASS EVERY TUESDAY AT 6:30 PM ADULT ONLY EVERY THURSDAY AT 7:00 PM KATA CLASS

IKEBANA

EVERY 2ND SATURDAY AT 9:00 AM IN THE SCOUT ROOM

MEMORIAL SERVICES FOR MAY and JUNE, 2014

First Year (2013)	June	15	WALLY K. TAKAMOTO
Third Year (2012)	May	14 18	JOYCE LYNN YAMAGATA KIYOTO AOKI
Seventh Year (2008)	May June	10 28 9 23	HELEN FUMIKO AOKI THEODORE TOSHIHARU FUJII KIMIKO OMOTO TOSHIKO UENO
Thirteenth Year (2002)	May June	7 29 10 11 15 25 30	SUEO YAMASHITA MIYUKI KAWAHARA HORACE TATSUZO YANAGI, SR. SADIE SETSUE BRYANT FUYUKO "JEAN" AOKI TATSUO NISHIHARA HELEN TOYOKO DEGUCHI
Seventeenth Year (1998)	May	5 18 23 30 30	SHERRI LYNN TERUKO ICHISHITA KIKUE ASHIHARA TOKIKO MATSUDA TONE SAKAMOTO TERUO HIRATA
	June	9 11 12 16 19 26	MISE NISHIKAWA TAMOTSU FUJIKAWA SEICHI NISHINA LARRY SHINZO MATSUMOTO HANAKO "HELEN" UEMOTO CHIAKI KATO
Twenty-Fifth Year (1990)	May June	10 16 8 11	SUEHIKO MATSUMOTO SATSUKI KOYANAGI NIWA MTSUDA KIYOSHI AKAHOSHI
Thirty-third Year (1982)	May June	29 9	CHIYO NISHIJIMA KIYOKO OKUNA
Fiftieth Year (1965)	May	10 25	HOKICHI OURA MASA KUNITAKE
One Hundredth Year (1915)	May	2 16 19	MATAME HIRAI KATSUZO AOKI KANEMORI MURAI
	June	3 5 26	MASANO WATANABE HATSUYO IKADO SENMATSU ISHIKAWA

by Norma Matsumoto

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Thank you for all who came to the Buddha Day Celebration with us. Thank you to the Kona Hongwanji BWA for all your hard work with your manju fundraiser. It is wonderful to see the temple come alive in this way even if we don't have a resident minister.

Thank you all for your pledges that have been coming in since our Annual February General Membership meeting. Your donations to the Project Dana and Jiho go directly to those programs. As you know, mailing costs have gone up, and rules for these mass mailings have changed over time. Judy makes sure that it's mailed within these regulations. If you feel that an online copy fits your lifestyle better, please let Judy know your email address and you can receive the Jiho by email.

If you have any concerns, please call me at any time. I don't have all the answers, but I like to explore issues because many times it helps me understand temple responsibilities and roles better. You can help create a better Buddhist!!

Please check with your BWA friends if they need any assistance or donations as they have their State Convention in Kona this year.

Please stay in good health, and as I tell my friends...'Nobody is going to take care of you; you need to take the very best care of yourself' and I also say...'I want live long and be a problem to my children'. They hope I'm joking!!!

In Gassho

FOR YOUR INFORMATION

By Mary Katayama

Pre-School Fundraising: Pre-School Board is asking kyodan members to support fund raising effort to purchase IPads for the 3 classrooms at our Pre-School. Teachers are using their own IPads to work with children. Make checks payable to: **Kona Hongwanji Pre-School, note "IPad" on check.** With rapidly increasing enrollment, teachers need our support. Goal is to raise \$1,500. Board members are Kazumi Oshita, Molly Nakano, Morris Nagata, Mary Katayama Kyodan Finance Director as consultant.

Buddha Day Celebration: Thank you to the many volunteers from Daifukuji Soto Mission and Kona Hongwanji for another successful celebration with more than 140 people in attendance. Guest speaker, Mr. Kurt Weigelt shared very interesting information regarding his Hawaii International Hope Foundation helping many children in Cambodia. Despite having no resident minister, Revs. Jiko Nakade and Masaaki Miyazaki assisted in the chanting of Vandana ti Sarana and Tea Pouring Ceremony by various Buddhist temples and organizations. Jr. YBA members decorated the hanamido. Thank you to the Kona HAIB Committee for planning this event for 2 years.

Mahalo: To Chizu Nakashima for donating the diaper changing table for the Toddler class; to Alan Matsumoto for mowing the Pre-School playground; to the Wednesday volunteers who take care of the flowers in the Columbarium and hondo; to Betty Takeoka for heading our Sunday Services without a resident minister; to Shirley Matsuoka and the Jiho staff who prepares the monthly newsletter despite problems with copy machine and to all the volunteers helping in keeping this temple functioning.

Columbarium: Reminder that the Columbarium is open from 8:00 a.m. to 4:30 p.m. Monday thru Friday. Closed on holidays. For special appointments contact the church office. Judy opens and closes during her regular work hours. On weekends, mahalo to Norma, Dean, Alan and Shirley to open and Daren, Joe, Wendy, Lisa, Norman, Susan, Carol, June, Betty and Pauline to close. This will continue until a resident minister is assigned. Thanks for your help.

New Book: Donald Yamasaki, member at Kahalui Hongwanji Mission on Maui has written a book titled: **Issei, Nisei, Sansei, Three Generations of Camp Life in Puunene, Maui, Hawaii.** He starts with his grandfather's arrival from Japan in the early 1900's, continues his mother's life and finishes with his own experiences. The **book is available in the church office for \$20**. **For every book sold, he will be donating \$5 to Kona Hongwanji.**

JUDO CLUB NEWS

The Kona Hongwanji Judo Club will be holding their Annual All-You-Can-Eat Pancake Breakfast and Market Day Fundraiser on Saturday, June 21, 2014. The breakfast starts at 7:30 am and the Market Day doors will open at 8:00 am and will include baked goods, spam musubi, manju, plants, produce, cinder, a rummage sale and a silent auction. Donations for our rummage sale can be dropped off at the social hall after 1:00 pm on Friday, June 20th. The pre-order form for manju and cinders is included in this month's issue of the Jiho. Please join us on this exciting and eventful day!

TAIKO GROUP NEWS

Bon dance season will soon be here. Please mark your calendars for upcoming practice dates. All practices will begin at 7:30 p.m. in the social hall.

Monday, June 2, 2014	Thursday, June 5, 2014
Monday, June 9, 2014	Thursday, June 12, 2014
Monday, June 30, 2014	Thursday, July 3, 2014
Monday, July 7, 2014	Thursday, July 10, 2014
Monday, July 14, 2014	Thursday, July 17, 2014
Monday, July 21, 2014	Thursday, July 24, 2014

See all of you there at practices and at the Bon Dances!! ©

HEADQUARTERS UPDATE

ALOHA LUNCHEON FOR MR. ALTON MIYAMOTO, HAWAII KYODAN OUTGOING PRESIDENT & MR. PIEPER TOYAMA, HAWAII KYODAN INCOMING PRESIDENT

Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii will hold an Aloha Luncheon to honor and extend our deep appreciation to Mr. Alton Miyamoto who had provided a wonderful leadership as the President of Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii during the past 6 years, and to welcome Mr. Pieper Toyama as our newly installed President of Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii.

Date: Saturday, May 10, 2014 Time: 12:00 pm - 2:00 pm

Place: Ala Moana Hotel, Garden Lanai Room

Attire: Aloha

Registration Fee: \$35.00 per person

Registration deadline: April 30, 2014 (no refunds after this date)

SPECIAL REQUEST: Both Mr. Miyamoto and Mr. Toyama request that in lieu of any leis and

gifts, donations be made directly to "Pacific Buddhist Academy".

The registration form was sent to the temple ministers and presidents. Each temple is requested to disseminate the information and obtain payment from interested participants. The temple is then requested to submit one check to the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii accompanied by the names of participants (attention to Dianne Sumida). The seating is limited so please register early.

President, Norma Matsumoto and Vice-President, Morris Nagata will be attending this event.

Why Choose Jodo Shinshu?

by William Tokuko Lundquist

I read an article in the spring issue of "Buddhadharma" magazine that gave me more hope for the future of Jodo Shinshu in America. It was about the New York Buddhist Church and how it has become home to a racially and ethnically diverse cross-section of New Yorkers. The photo for the article reminded me of that day in Hilo when the Monshu visited and a lot of us went through lay confirmation. The faces of the majority of the members showed their Japanese ancestry, of course, but there were also a number of haoles, including a Jodo-Shinshu minister, and a couple of Afro-Americans.

The temple is a member of the Buddhist Churches of America, which, like the Honpa Hongwanji Mission of Hawaii and the Jodo Shinshu Buddhist Temples of Canada, is affiliated with the Nishi Hongwanji temple in Kyoto. It was founded by Rev. Hozen Seki in the late 1930s. Seki grew up in Japan and had served at a temple in Los Angeles before founding another in Phoenix, Arizona. When he decided to found the New York temple, he flew cross-country in an open-cockpit plane with a Japanese pilot and navigator. Four years after holding the first services in New York, Seki was sent to an internment camp, but returned after the war to help the temple grow. In 1951, he founded the American Buddhist Academy. In 1955, the temple acquired a statue of Shinran Shonin that had stood in a park in Hiroshima only a mile from where the atomic bomb hit. Famous Zen priest D.T. Suzuki spoke at the statue's dedication ceremony. In the 1970s, Seki ordained three Caucasian ministers, which did not please the Jodo Shinshu authorities in Japan. His daughter admitted Jodo Shinshu is kind of a hard sell in America because, "It doesn't have that exotic Asian flair or mystery. As a Shin Buddhist, it's simple. We rely on Amida Buddha and say the sacred name, and that's it."

The first thought that struck me when I saw the photo of the sangha was, "Why would any haole choose Jodo Shinshu," which got me thinking, "For the same reasons as anyone else. Why would anyone choose Jodo Shinshu?" Now, you may be thinking, "You chose Jodo Shinshu, crazy haole man. We didn't have to choose. Our parents, grandparents and all our ancestors were Jodo Shinshu."

More than with most religions, however, we choose Jodo Shinshu every day. Every time we say the Nembutsu, we are saying, "I believe in the power of Amida Buddha to bring me to the Pure Land and give me enlightenment. I have faith that this 'other' power truly exists in me and everyone, without exception." That's an amazing thing to believe. In gratitude, I say "Namu Amida Butsu" a lot. If we ever stop choosing Jodo Shinshu, we will never say the Nembutsu again.

Personally, I've been unknowingly baptized a Catholic and knowingly baptized a Protestant Christian. I've studied and continue to study the religions of the world. I've gone through Soto Zen lay confirmation and received the Zen Buddhist name Chigen. The teachings of Shakyamuni Buddha and Dogen have had a profound affect on my life, for which I am eternally grateful. Zen practice has only deepened my faith in Amida Buddha. I still practice Zazen several times a week, but I know any small steps I take toward enlightenment are due solely to the power of Amida Buddha, not my own. If the other power of Amida Buddha was not within me, a million years of Zazen would not bring me enlightenment. Rev. Shoji used to say if he couldn't rely on the power of Amida Buddha, he knew he could never reach enlightenment. Since his only hope was Amida, that's where he placed his faith. I feel like that too, though in my case, Zen practice has only made Amida, and my faith, more real.

Most religions promise that those who believe in it will be saved, someday. Jodo Shinshu goes one better by saying Amida Buddha (or whatever you choose to call the other power that is in us and everyone) has already saved all of us, without exception, whether we believe it or not. How can we not just say, "Gee, thanks," to an offer like that? So we say "Namu Amida Butsu" and as we do, we choose Jodo Shinshu yet again. Are we right to do so? Shakyamuni Buddha advised people to believe only what they had tried in their own lives and found to work. All I can say is that Jodo Shinshu works for me, so I advise other Americans to "Try it. You'll like it."

JR. YBA NEWS

This is a correction to last month's JIHO, our Baccalaureate Service will be held on Saturday, **MAY 17, 2014**, not May 27, 204. We are sorry that this error had occurred. The service will begin at 5:30 p.m. with guest Minister/Speaker, Rev. Blayne Higa from Oahu. Anyone may attend the service, however, if you would like to attend the dinner that will follow, please call the temple office at 323-2993 to make reservations. The cost for the dinner is \$16. Reservation deadline is Friday, May 2nd.

If you have a graduating high school senior whose parent, grandparents or great-grandparents are members of the temple and you have not received your invitation yet, please notify the temple office immediately so that they can send an invitation to you. We may not know the senior graduating as their last name may be different from the temple's members.

We would like to thank all of you who brought us lovely flowers to decorate our Hanamido for our Buddha Day Celebration that was held on April 6, 2014. The Hanamido looked and smelled so wonderful. Thank you again.



CUB SCOUTS PACK 12

Pohakuloa Training Area - Day Tour

Our day started by meeting at Kona Hongwanji at 06:45am and leaving for Saddle Road and (PTA) Pohakuloa Training Area. Thanks to Cub Master Glenn Hirowatari and U. S. Army Garrison PTA's Lieutenant Colonel Eric Shwedo, activities were arranged for our Pack and Parents too.

When we first arrived, we were directed to the base theater, which was housed in a Quonset hut. We were given a lecture and presentation by the "Environmental and Cultural Division" on what each division

does. PTA has 220 Civilian employees and cover over 156,000 acres. The Environmental division makes sure that the military does not destroy any endangered plants or animals. They are also in charge of weed control and over population of animals such as goats and sheep who sometimes destroy endangered plants and animals. The Cultural Division also protects areas within PTA. If an area is deemed a Cultural area, such as a trail, heiau or a cave that shows evidence of past living areas, they are placed on a list of protected areas that are off limits to the military. We all thought that PTA was all Military movements. It's nice to know that they are showing sensitivity to our Aina. After the lectures we were divided up in groups and taken outside to an area which had samples of endangered plants (which was fenced off). Then they led us to another area with samples of equipment used for weed and pest controls. Another area allowed our scouts to pretend and use equipment on how to detect cultural sensitive areas.

Next stop...PTA provided 2 white School buses to take us down to the Fire Department. The Federal fireman provided demonstrations and access to their ambulance, fire truck and huge water truck. They are on duty 24/7. Their area of responsibility runs from where they are to the two ends of Saddle road and to the tops of Mauna Kea and Mauna Loa.

PTA's Engineer Division had their "Earth Movers" close by to the fire department. Military soldiers in the Engineer divisions demonstrated what each machinery did. The engineer department is responsible for repairing all roadways damaged by weather and wear and tear from military movement.

A viewing tent was also set up with a few M-4 rifles with scopes and a big 50 caliber machine Gun on the ground for the scouts examine and take pictures with. Although this was the shortest stop for the scouts, this display had the most impact on the scouts and their dads.

Towards the end for the visit Cub Master Glenn was presented with the PTA COIN, it's an oval coin with a cutout of the Big Island, inscribed U.S. ARMY GARRISON POHAKULOA TRAINING AREA, ALWAYS BE READY, THE PACIFIC'S PREMIER JOINT TRAINING CENTER. On the back it states AWARDED FOR EXCELLENCE, presented By the Command Team.

Our final destination...we were bused back to the beginning, the theater. We gathered to take a group picture then had lunch at their outdoor gazebo. What a memorable day....

Pack pinewood derby runoff

All scouts front and center – CHECK IN TIME—Cars must be weighed to see if it meets the rules of the Pinewood Derby race. Once done, line up and listen as your name is called. The race was fast and efficient. Race director was Cub Master Glenn Hirowatari with the help of Troop 59"s Michael Gusman (placed cars on track) & Lynn Gusman (race tracker). Line judges were Mr. Ken Ono & Cub Master Glenn. Three to four cars raced at a time. Race after race, which determines who will have the TOP DOG bragging rights. Finally down to the final four.

AND THE WINNERS ARE:

First Place: Dylan "Optimus" Ono-Bong

Second Place: **Guy Vanetti**Third Place: **Edward Wessel**Fourth Place: **Dylan Leinonen**

Our Scouts will still be racing against all the Kona & Hamakua Districts boys at Makahiki on April 25th. Excellent job to our cub scouts and the dads too who were more excited than the scouts! This year Aloha Council has decided to continue a joint effort with the Hamakua District. Although there will be more scouts, each district will have their own pinewood derby run off.

The Cub Scouts are still busy getting ready for Makahiki at Parker School in Waimea, selling Makahiki tickets, and of course, still tweaking their newly made pinewood derby cars. April 25th is the big day.

Before the race we all enjoyed a multitude of Pot Luck style foods and deserts prepared by the scout parents. We have some of the best tasting food around. Thank you to all the parents who busily helped from preparing the dishes for the potluck, setting up the tents to cleaning up after the race was done.

REMINDER: MAKAHIKI FUNDRAISER

Please Kokua by purchasing a Makahiki Ticket or "Kau Kau Card(s) from Cub Scouts of Kona Hongwanji Mission you may call Cub Master Glenn Hirowatari 322-2278 for immediate assistance. This year the "Kau Kau Cards cost \$12.00 each which comes with two discount cards & a sheet of one time use coupons.

Upcoming Events:

April 23, 24 – Pre check-in Pinewood derby cars – Kona LDS 5:30 pm – 7:30 pm April 25-26 – Makahiki – Parker School Lower campus & Waimea LDS June 1 – Advancement night June 6, 7 – Kona Cub Scout Day Camp – Higashihara Park & Konawaena Pool

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS

SPECIAL DONATIONS

Mr. & Mrs. Sanford Higashi, Social Concerns Jerry & Elaine Hirata Kenneth Kawakami Kona Fukuoka Kenjin Kai, Use of Facilities Margaret Masunaga, In Memory of Hilary Masunaga's 25th Year Anniversary Okamoto Family, In Memory of Frank & Wayne Okamoto Fay Wong

Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert Kaneko, Dharma School

Mr. & Mrs. George Shimamoto, Dharma School and Judo Club

Albert Shiotsuka

Nobue Teshima, Social Concerns

Nadine Bason, In Memory of Helen Fumiko Aoki

Mr. & Mrs. Masamori Takaki, March 26th & 29th, In Memory of Tanizo & Tai Takaki

Ellen Aoki

Ellen Nishikawa, Annual Membership Luncheon

Ellen Nishikawa, Dharma School and Social Concerns

Nora Nozaki

Winnie Narusawa

Mr. & Mrs. Carl Taniyama

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Yamamoto, Social Concerns

Total - \$1,355.00

MEMORIAL SERVICES

Anonymous, 25th year Service for Ume Kitaoka
Anonymous, Ume Kitaoka's Memorial Service
Masayuki & Fumiko Kai, In Memory of Ume Kitaoka's 25th year Service
Loretta Kitaoka, Memorial Service for Ume Kitaoka
Mr. & Mrs. Masashi Kitaoka, 25th year Service for Ume Kitaoka
Warren Kitaoka & Family, Ume Kitaoka's Memorial Service
Delna Komo, Dad's Service
Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Komo, 13th year Memorial Service for Yuki Yamamoto
D. & G. Kurozawa, In Memory of Ume Kitaoka

Acknowledgements continued:

Daryl & Jane Kurozawa, In Memory of Ume Kitaoka George Kurozawa. In Memory of Ume Kitaoka Adele Marquez, Memorial Service for Ume Kitaoka Family of Kiyoshi Shirai, 3rd year Memorial Service for Kiyoshi Shirai

Total - \$685.00

HAKASOJI and NOKOTSUDO

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Matsumoto

Melvin Harano

Evelyn Ellis

Lorraine Mito

Ruthie Sevy

Fay Wong

Teruo Nakamura

Melvyn Hayashida

Mildred Iwamuro

Hanako Sheldon

Nobue Teshima

Dwight Manago

Alice Kawamoto

Elsie Takeguchi

Bert Fujikawa

Bessie Kakizoe

Wayne Kimoto

Nora Nozaki

Winnie Narusawa

Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Fujikawa

Mr. & Mrs. James Boyle

Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Ikeda

Mr. & Mrs. Carl Taniyama

Doris Hanae Yamashita

Loretta Kitaoka

Laraine Oura

Melvin Kadohiro

Tatsuyo Nakagawa

Yaeko Okabayashi

Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Ueda

Mr. & Mrs. Sanford Higashi Elaine Hirata

Glenn Matsumoto

Mr. & Mrs. Takeshi Matsumoto

Helen Narahara Daniel Sasaoka Shigeko Yonemori Jean Kadooka Jean Nakamoto

Mr. & Mrs. James Sato Xandria Tobara

Shikimi Hayama

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Ichishita Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Ogata

Lorna Ogawa

Mr. & Mrs. George Shimamoto Mr. & Mrs. Glenn G. Uchimura

Nadine Bason Matsuko Onaka

Kathleen Mishina & Kevin Kunz Mr. & Mrs. George Nakamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Fred Uechi

Sakae Egami Ronan Fukushima Toshie Izuno

Mr. & Mrs. Masashi Kitaoka

Constance Loff

Mr. & Mrs. Merton Ogata Mr. & Mrs. Frank Yamamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Lionel Tatsutani Elaine Hirata, Nokotsudo - In Memory of Yasu & Tane Takeguchi

Goichi & Takie Toyooka, In Memory of Danpachi Toyooka, Yuki Toyooka, Kimiko Yonemori and Jiro Toyooka

Wilfred Murakami, In Memory of Yamashita & Shiroyama Families

Tomie Honda, Hakasoji - In Memory of Sakae Honda

Tomie Honda, Nokotsudo - In Memory of Mr. & Mrs. Iwaki Honda and Mr. Harry Honda Total - \$4,470.16

JIHO

Melvin Harano Mr. & Mrs. Takeshi Matsumoto

Evelyn Ellis

Tamaki Harano Mr. & Mrs. Edwin Ueda

Setsuyo Fujino

Kenneth Kawakami Mildred Morimoto Tony Nakamura Frank Saiki Audrey Woo Muriel Izumi Karen Morinoue Chizu Nakashima Takiyo Tanaka Setsuyo Fujino Arthur Iseri Shizuko Kabei Masae Matsuoka Edna Otsuka Albert Shiotsuka Edna Yamashita Jay Matsuoka

Tamaki Harano

Fujie Inouve Mitsue Oshima Fusao Uchiyama Ellen Aoki

Jeannette Fukuda Helen Hirata Takao Katoku Joyce Kudamatsu Ellen Nishikawa Itsuko Sakamoto Brian Takahara

Stanley Sakamoto

Melvin Kadohiro Yaeko Okabayashi Shikimi Hayama

Acknowledgements continued:

Mr. & Mrs. Gary Ichishita Loretta Kitaoka Hatsuyo Haimoto Mr. & Mrs. Russell Everett Toshie Izuno

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Yamamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert Kaneko Masae Matsuoka Mr. & Mrs. George Nakamoto Makoto Harano Takao Katoku Mr. & Mrs. Carl Taniyama Total - \$730.00 Carol Kawachi Nobue Teshima Fujie Inouye Hisako Hirai Ellen Nishikawa Lee Anne Sako

PROJECT DANA

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Matsumoto Mr. & Mrs. George Shimamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert Kaneko Mr. & Mrs. Frank Yamamoto Total - \$195.00 Chizu Nakashima Makoto Harano

MARCH and APRIL SUNDAY SERVICES

Offerings Total - \$135.00

SPRING O-HIGAN SERVICE

Mr. & Mrs. Colin Byars Mae Harano Mr. & Mrs. Sadayuki Inouye Mr. & Mrs. Naoto Katoku Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Komo Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Matsumoto Mr. & Mrs. Michitoshi Murakami Mr. & Mrs. Toshio Nagai Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Nakano Mr. & Mrs. Michael Oshiro Mr. & Mrs. George Shimamoto Suga Suzuki Mr. & Mrs. Norman Takeoka Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Takiue Yasunori Deguchi Tokino Hirata Keith Nishihara Ellen Nishikawa Mr. & Mrs. Tom Taniyama

Mr. & Mrs. Nathan Chong Mr. & Mrs. Gary Ichishita Mr. & Mrs. Daren Katayama Carol Kawachi Mr. & Mrs. Wilmer Koshi Alan Matsumoto Mr. & Mrs. Mitsuo Nagai Mr. & Mrs. Morris Nagata Mr. & Mrs. Takeo Nakasone Mr. & Mrs. Jams Sato Mr. & Mrs. Dale Shiraki Kimi Takamoto Tyrus Takimoto & Sons Mr. & Mrs. Terence Terada Mr. & Mrs. Kenji Fukumitsu Sandy Iwashita Mr. & Mrs. George Nakamoto Mr. & Mrs. Ichiro Shikada Mr. & Mrs. Frank Yamamoto Total - \$904.00

Lisa Ciriako Hisako Hirai Mary Katayama Edna Kitagawachi Janet Lindner Kimie Mizoshiri Chizu Nakashima Ellen Nishikawa Helen Oishi Ethel Saito Susan Shirota Molly Takashiba Dean Uemura Katy Uemura Hiroshi Fujino Daisy Kitaoka Yooko Moriguchi Daisy Sasaki

BUDDHA DAY CELEBRATION

Anonymous Mr. & Mrs. Kazuyoshi Aoki Mr. & Mrs. Nathan Chong Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Gusman Mr. & Mrs. Gary Ichishita Michael & Julie Ii Mr. & Mrs. Francis Abe Kekio & Fumie Bonk Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Fujikawa Yvonne Hanato-Wells Mr. & Mrs. Gary Higashi Myles & Jean Ikeda

Lisa Ciriako Yasunori Deguchi Alfreida Fujita Mae Harano Tamaki Harano Mary Katayama

Acknowledgements continued:

Mr. & Mrs. Sadayuki Inouye Mr. & Mrs. Yoshiyuki Kaneko Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth Komo Mr. & Mrs. Melvin Kunitake Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Matsumoto Rev. Masaaki Koga Miyazaki Mr. & Mrs. Mitsuo Nagai Mr. & Mrs. Morris Nagata Clayton Nishina Mitsue Oshima Mr. & Mrs. Richard Sasaki Mr. & Mrs. George Shimamoto Kellie Sugai-Dahl Norman & Betty Takeoka Satsuko Tanaka John & Shelley Tsue Dean Uemura Mr. & Mrs. Chad Yamamoto Itsuko Yamane & Family Mr. & Mrs. Kenji Fukumitsu Sandy Iwashita

Mr. & Mrs. Takeshi Matsumoto

Hanae Okumura

Steven Kaneko & Family Naoto & Sachi Katoku Mr. & Mrs. Wilmer Koshi Mr. & Mrs. Richard Maeda Mr.& Mrs. George Matsuoka Mr. & Mrs. Michitoshi Murakami Mr. & Mrs. Toshio Nagai Mr. & Mrs. Gordon Ogi Helen Oishi Mr. & Mrs. Clark Sasaki Mr. & Mrs. James Sato Toshie Shirota Suga Suzuki Raymond & Susan Takiue Mr. & Mrs. Terence Terada Mr. & Mrs. Fred Uechi Katy Uemura Makiko Yamamoto Cynthia Nakamoto-Tomono Mr. & Mrs. Sanford Higashi Mr. & Mrs. Bert Maedo Mr. & Mrs. George Nakamoto Mr. & Mrs. Frank Yamamoto

Carol Kawachi Edna Kitagawachi Gladys Lovett Kimie Mizoshiri Yooko Moriguchi Rev. Jiko Nakade Chizu Nakashima Shigeko Nakasone Carol Okuna Ethel Saito Susan Shirota Katherine Staton Molly Takashiba Larry Tanaka Stephen Tanaka Lori Uchimura Lilly Ushiroda Akinori Imai Norma Matsumoto Nobuko Aoki Keith NIshihara Ellen Nishikawa Amy Okuno

CAPITAL FUND

Mr. & Mrs. Sanford Higashi Chizu Nakashima Mr. & Mrs. Hale Hamada Mr. & Mrs. Bert Maedo Mr. & Mrs. George Shimamoto Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Takiue Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Fujikawa Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Ikeda Mr. & Mrs. Frank Yamamoto Melvin Harano Fukue Shiraki Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert Kaneko Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Ogata Norman Sakata Mr. & Mrs. Glenn G. Uchimura Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Iha Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Nakano Doris Hanae Yamashita

Total - \$1,819.00

Tamaki Harano Takiyo Tanaka Shikimi Hayama Loretta Kitaoka Albert Shiotsuka Makoto Harano Mae Harano Carol Kawachi

HAWAII KYODAN DUES

Melvin Harano
Mr. & Mrs. James Nakagawa
Mr. & Mrs. Hale Hamada
Mr. & Mrs. Gilbert Kaneko
Mr. & Mrs. George Shimamoto
Mr. & Mrs. Glenn G. Uchimura
Janet Miyose
Mr. & Mrs. Fred Uechi
Makoto Harano
Mr. & Mrs. Frank Yamamoto

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Matsumoto Chizu Nakashima Mr. & Mrs. Gary Ichishita Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Ogata Mr. & Mrs. Raymond Takiue Nadine Bason Mr. & Mrs. George Nakamoto Mr. & Mrs. James Boyle Mr. & Mrs. Aaron Ikeda Mr. & Mrs. Lionel Tatsutani

Tamaki Harano Takiyo Tanaka Carol Kawachi Albert Shiotsuka Akino Sonoda Margaret Kihara Elsie Takeguchi Sakae Egami Hisako Hirai Stanley Sakamoto

MARKET DAY June 21, 2014 PRE-ORDER REQUEST

Pre-orders for the 2014 Annual Market Day are being accepted at this time. Please mail or send your orders <u>with payment before June 18, 2014</u>. We will not be able to hold any orders if payment is not received with your order form.

Mail your payment with the order form to:

Market Day

Kona Hongwanji Judo Club P.O. Box 2433 Kealakekua, HI 96750

NOTE	IOTE: PANCAKE BREAKFAST IS AVAILABLE ON SAT., June 21° @					
		cut here -				
Name	:		Phone:			
	Manju: \$4.50 (pre-order price) (6 (5 bags limit)		Quantity:	\$		
	(5 bags limit)	Shiro An	Quantity:	\$		
	Cinders: \$5.50 (pre-order price)		Quantity:	\$		
			TOTAL	\$		

Note: Delivery available to orders of 10 bags or more (<u>please provide</u> <u>detailed directions and/or draw a map to your house below)</u>